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October 27th, 2024. 
 

Att: Ms Lucy McGovan 
Planner, Development Approvals &Design 

Department of Transport and Planning 

 
 

RE:   Application number PA2403077 
 Nunawading Christian College Early Learning Centre 

 

 

 

 
Dear Ms McGovan, 
 
With respect to the issue regarding parking spaces for the Early Learning Centre 
application noted above, I note the following. 
 
I can confirm that the 7 car spaces within the building area are located behind a locked 
gate and only available to emergency vehicles as required. 
The 7 spaces identified have not been active car parking spaces for some time due to safety 
issues within the school boundary. 
 
Please let me know if you need further information, 
 
 
 
 
Yours Faithfully 
 

 
 
Mark Roberts 
Business Manager 


